
My dear Trinity Family,

Joy to the world,
The Lord is come!

Let earth receive her king,
Let every heart prepare him room,

And heaven and nature sing

With those simple, yet much-loved words, the prolific hymn writer Isaac Watts captured the essence of Christmas.
To Watts, Christmas is global – joy to the world. It is revelation – the Lord is come. It is an invitation – let earth
receive her king. It is personal – let every heart prepare him room. It is celebration – and heaven and nature sing! 

As we enter the portals of a brand-new year, here’s wishing you the joy of knowing and living for the Lord Jesus
in every moment of the coming year. Yes, I am wishing you joy – no matter what! Some years ago, I was having
a really hard day. No surprise, even pastors do! Apart from leaning on the Lord and his love, I have enjoyed the
gift of music at times like that. Oh! What a great gift Christian music is! I will never cease to be amazed at the
gifts of the Lord seen in the brilliance, eloquence and excellence of Christian hymn and song writers. The
blending of musical notes with words that bring melody and harmony are a distinguished treat to the senses and a
balm to the soul. And then, there is the part in me that listens to music beyond the Christian circle. Smooth jazz,
classical, a bit of R&B, pop, rock (not too much – except for those kidney stones) – and yes, country music. I love
country music. On a hard day or on a long drive, I can listen to country music and keep going. Talking about hard
days, have you been in a day on which you could identify with that funny Charles M. Schulz line, “I love
mankind…it’s people I can’t stand”. 
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If you have had a day like that, how about listening to Don Williams singing: 

Lord, I hope this day is good, 
I'm feelin' empty and misunderstood, 

I should be thankful, Lord, I know I should, 
But Lord I hope this day is good.

It has been attributed to American songwriter Harlan Howard to have said that “All you need to write a country song is
three chords and the truth”. Harlan Howard is celebrated for having penned over 4000 songs and was inducted into the
Nashville Songwriters Hall of Fame in 1973 and into the Country Music Hall of Fame in 1997. One of his statements
rings a chord in my heart in a special way. He said, “I take a whole life story and compress it into three minutes.”

Stories fascinate me. Maybe that’s why I love country music so much. The American poet Muriel Rukeyser is famed to
have said that “The universe is made of stories, not of atoms.”  Would you pause and think about what Harlan Howard
and Muriel Rukeyser said? Stories matter. I will add that stories matter because people matter. As we study time and the
scriptures, we can become aware that history is really “His story” in which our stories have a place. What a privilege! 

2023 is a very special year for us as a congregation. It is our 150th year!! It is a year that reminds us of the faithfulness
of our Lord, the faith of our church family over time – and of the amazing opportunities that present themselves as we
continue to do life and ministry as God’s children. It is my privilege to invite you during Trinity’s 150th year to
celebrate God-stories with us.  After much prayer and thought, I was led to our theme for 2023: Our story for His
glory! I hope this theme excites you and draws you to recounting story upon story of God’s work in our world, our
community, our church, our families and in our hearts. 

In Psalm 89:1, the Psalmist declares, "I will sing of the mercies of the Lord forever; with my mouth will I make known
your faithfulness to all generations." That commitment to sing and declare what the Lord has done is at the core of our
faith. When God’s people were saved in Egypt from being struck by death in the 10th plague, they were reminded to
never forget the Passover. The Lord instituted a reminder within their calendar for the future. A reminder of that night of
divine deliverance. “In days to come, when your son asks you, ‘What does this mean?’ say to him, ‘With a mighty hand
the Lord brought us out of Egypt, out of the land of slavery.'" Exodus 13:14. 

What was the Lord asking of his people? He was asking them to be storytellers of his grace and glory.

Campfire story times. 
Starbucks story moments. 
Stories at the water cooler, 
Stories at breaktime at school and work,
We are called to tell the greatest story ever told.

Ponder these beautiful words from the hymn writer Katherine Hankey:  

I love to tell the story, 
‘Twill be my theme in glory,
 To tell the old, old story
 Of Jesus and his love.

PRAYER FOCUS FOR
JANUARY

Every time you look at your
calendar, watch or clock, 
would you praise God for
his faithfulness to us as a
church over 150 years?



I began writing this letter with a mention of that much loved carol, “Joy to the world.” I will close by mentioning joy.
I have learned in my journey with the Lord that while I may not always have a reason for happiness, I will never be
left without a reason for joy! That’s one lesson from my story. What about you? What’s a life-lesson that you
treasure? Would you kindly think about it, meditate upon it, write it down and share it with a friend?

Let’s be about our Father’s business – one story at a time.

Arun 

P.S. Thank you for being the most loving and wonderful church family.
You are such a gift! 
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TRINITY’S VOTE ON DISAFFILIATION 

As we journey together through this new season, let us
rededicate our lives to the Lord as a congregation. As
we have been reminded by our leadership team, the
Lord has been faithful to us over 149 years and He will
continue to lead us. The vote of December 7th to
disaffiliate from the United Methodist Church has set
into motion a series of tasks/obligations that the
leadership team is committed to fulfill in keeping with
our Susquehanna Conference’s deadline of March 31,
2023. Let us pray that this season of new direction will
be a time that deepens our love for the Lord, his Word,
his people, our community and for our mission as a
church. Should you wish to talk, please feel free to
contact Shirley Sharpe, Pastor Arun or members of the
leadership team. 

TRINITY’S 150TH ANNIVERSARY 
During this special year, we look forward to months
filled with moments that will remind us of God’s
faithfulness in the past and of our mission in the present
and the future. We are thankful to Shirley Sharpe and
the leadership team for their efforts to plan moments
that will be announced as we go along. We are thankful
to Rev. Rodney Miller and the 150th anniversary
history committee for their efforts to bring highlights
from the 4 distinguished periods of Trinity’s journey as
a congregation through 150 years. You will be invited
to participate in moments of worship, fellowship,
celebrating ministry, celebrating children and youth,
fun moments with our New Cumberland community, a
tent-styled meeting with a meal, intergenerational
moments of gratitude, reaching out to serve our
community and more. It promises to be a promising
year.

JANUARY THEME



STORIES OF 
NEW BEGINNING 

January 1 
An adventure begins.
God on new ground 
Scripture: Genesis 1:1-23
Holy Communion Services
9:30 AM Service Only

January 8
A challenge begins.
The devil and his game
Scripture: Genesis 3:1-13

January 15
A journey begins. 
Abraham: Blessed to be a blessing
Scripture: Genesis 12:1-9

January 22
A test begins.
Abraham: A parent’s nightmare
Scripture: Genesis 22:1-19

January 29
A romance begins.
When love brings healing
Scripture: Genesis 24:1-21

PRAISE JOURNAL 

How about starting a special 
150th anniversary praise journal?
How about writing one thing you
would like to praise God for on each
new day (or once a week)? 
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150TH ANNIVERSARY HISTORY COMMITTEE
JANUARY “TRINITY TIDINGS” ARTICLE

Hello Trinity Church,

Most of you probably know that in 2023 Trinity Church will celebrate 150 years of ministry at our
present location in the borough of New Cumberland.  This is a significant milestone in the life of Trinity
United Methodist Church, not because we have simply existed for 150 years – a significant feat in an
ever changing world, but because we have been in mission and ministry to the people of New
Cumberland, and its surrounding communities, for all those years.  So, during the course of this coming
year, we will celebrate the mission and ministry of Trinity Church, not to boast about our successes, but
to humbly reflect on how the Lord has used the people of Trinity to serve and love across the generations
of our existence.

Perhaps the most important aspect of Trinity’s continuing ministry across the years has been the
willingness and commitment to adapt to the changing nature of the community in which we are located.
This has not always been easy because New Cumberland and its surrounding communities changed
significantly in the past 150 years.  The fact that Trinity Church continues to exist and continues to
minister in the name of our Lord is visible testimony to our commitment to recast our vision of ministry
to meet the changing circumstances in which we find ourselves.

So, as we celebrate the 150 year history of Trinity Church, we can learn valuable lessons about the ways
that our “ancestors of the faith” in our community met the challenge of ministering to new people.  We
will see how they were able to do this as we celebrate the development of our ministries of worship and
music, mission and outreach, education and spiritual nurture, as well as the art and architecture of the
church.  This all will be accomplished with monthly articles in Trinity Tidings, quarterly displays of
pictures, artifacts and other documents, as well as special Sunday events and fellowship opportunities.
So, please avail yourselves of these many opportunities to celebrate the legacy of Trinity Church in order
to more effectively embrace the ministry our Lord has in store for us in the years to come.   

Rev. Rodney K. Miller, Chairperson, 150th Anniversary Historical Committee

Sunday, January 1st will be only a 9:30 service. 
There will be no  Sunday School nor Coffee Fellowship. 

The service will have Holy Communion and an abbreviated
Wesley Covenant Service.

WORSHIP REMINDER

The Believer’s Authority: Luke 10:19
Thursdays, 10:30 AM - 12 PM. 

Lion and Lamb room
For information contact Cindy Durborow

717-574-0445

CELEBRATE FROM HEART AND SPIRIT BIBLE STUDY

Our next meeting is on 1/21/23 at 10:00
in the St. John's room. Bring your
completed sheet back. You will pick
your Secret Sister for the coming year. If
you can't make it, no worries, one will
be selected for you. Looking forward to
you joining us for the Secret Sister
program starting your New Year off
with the encouragement of a woman of
God praying for you everyday. You can
reach Vicky at 717-623-6568 with any
questions. Thank you!! 

SECRET SISTERS

2023 offering envelopes have been placed in mailboxes and on the hallway table. 
If you don’t currently receive offering envelopes, but would like to, please notify the office.

2023 OFFERING ENVELOPES



HAPPY NEW YEAR!
With the arrival of 2023, it’s hard to believe that we are almost a quarter of the way through this
century! Reflecting upon the last 23 years and looking ahead to, hopefully, the next 23, I can be
thankful for many blessings God bestows on me. 

First and foremost, I think about Cathe and Hayden. They are my wonderful, joy-filled, caring companions and
best friends forever. Their loving spirits are contagious! For nearly 10 years, Cathe has been a rock, an
enormous support in our life journey together. Watching Hayden grow and learn is a parental blessing I cherish
greatly!

MIDWEEK MUSIC CONCERTS
Midweek Music concerts continue! Many, many thanks to everyone who attends and watches online! Each
month, we celebrate with a special theme. Last month, the “Sunnier Side of Sixty” group attended the program.
Thank you! In January, we’ll ‘ring in the New Year’ to start 2023! Please join us for these times of music!
Concerts are on Wednesdays at noon and last approximately 30-40 minutes. It’s always a fun time, online,
and/or in-person! You may even find humor in my jokes and entertainment in the occasional magic trick.

CHOIR
The Chancel Choir resumes in January! 
Please see me with your interest in joining the group.

I am thankful to God for the opportunity to present these programs 
and thankful for everyone’s continued support of these programs. 

Soli Deo Gloria!
Todd
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THE PRAISE CORNER by Todd Davis, Director of Music Ministries

“O God, our help in ages past,
our hope for years to come,

our shelter from the stormy blast,
and our eternal home!

(Words: Isaac Watts, 1719; Music: William Croft, 1708)

Thank you from the Worship Team and Beth Sider:
Thank you to the wonderful team who decorated the
church. Trinity's sanctuary was so beautiful with the
tree, garlands, and lights!  Did you notice that we
have a new tree and garlands that go around the
sanctuary? They replace the ones that had gotten very
old and were difficult to work with to make look nice.
The volunteers were: Tom and Cathy Baum, Mike and
Dianne Schofield, Scott  and Kendall Bankert, Daryl
Potteiger, Jim and Sue Wertz, Rose Murray and
family, Wilma Rockey, Arlene MacMillan, and Ken
Gable. Thanks to each one for their part in
decorating. May they be blessed.

Thank You:
Thank you for the cards and prayers surrounding
the sudden home going of Ron’s sister, Lois Jean
Sider. Since Trinity’s online services began, Lois
Jean worshipped with us. She was a regular
attendee of the 8:15 online service.  Lois Jean was
a servant of God’s, having spent 35 years as a
missionary in Zimbabwe and Zambia under the
Brethren in Christ Church. A sudden passing is a
shock but we rejoice in knowing that she is with the
Lord.   Ron and Beth Sider

Gratitude for cards from congregation 
Pastor Arun and family and all our staff are
grateful for your cards and wishes during this
wonderful season.
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We live in a fast-paced world. You can confirm this by simply taking a look around. Fast-food
establishments dot the intersection of every highway exit ramp, and maybe even the corner of your town
square. Amazon promises two-day delivery… and if that’s not fast enough, they can get your package to
you the same day you order it. We get frustrated if our phones can’t display our emails or social media
pages within two seconds of clicking the launch icon. And so it goes on. Sometimes just thinking about
the speed of life makes you want it all to stop. 

This was the world I lived in all through my college years as I balanced 18 credit hours, two major
performing ensembles, and a part-time job nearly every semester – not to mention outside rehearsals,
practice for private lessons, and time to eat, sleep, and get together with friends. But I loved the speed of
it all, and after graduating in December of 2021, I was ready to dive straight into worship ministry – or so
I thought. After nearly a year of searching for a permanent position, I found myself discouraged, worn
out, and tired of trying. In my striving to fill God’s calling on my life as quickly as possible, I had
forgotten what He had said about the very situation I was in: “For every activity there is a right time and
procedure, even though man’s troubles are heavy on him” (Ecclesiastes 8:6 HCSB, emphasis mine).
Instead of waiting for God to show me where He was sending me, as He had numerous times before, I
had rushed ahead and was waiting for Him to catch up to my plans, which ultimately led to a period of
time when I had no interviews, no leads, and no real sense of direction. Soon after realizing this and
taking some time to simply trust and rest in God, the door opened for me to apply at Trinity.

Even as God was leading me to Trinity, He was preparing me for the task of creating and organizing a
contemporary worship service through the opportunities He had previously given me. My vision is to see
this ministry take off with excellence and remain so as it grows, attracting both existing church members
and newcomers. I also anticipate it being a ministry that is led by the church, bringing glory to God
through all that we do, say, and sing. Please reach out to me if you are interested in serving with the
worship team and/or media team for this service – we’d love to have you!

Thank you all for your prayers and for welcoming me into the Trinity family – it means the world to me!
I’m looking forward to meeting more of you this coming year and serving you in any way I am able. To
God be the glory!

REVIVE WORSHIP - “CATCH UP, GOD!” by Jamie Bream, Contemporary Worship Leader

This program is an ongoing food drive
that benefits Students/Kids of W.S.S.D.  
There is a list of the preferred items on
Trinity’s website and a copy on the
bulletin board in the Narthex. Please
consider bringing items to the church
and putting them on the designated
A.S.K. table in the hallway. You can
also make a financial donation and put
it in an offering plate. Please make
checks payable to TUMC with ASK on
the memo line. Please contact Cathy
Baum for further information. Thanks
to all who support this project.

THE A.S.K. PROGRAM

People have longings for God because he put the longing in
them.  Sometimes, all it takes is a few words or a faithful
witness to help them go beyond the longing – to actually meet
the Lord.  Would you be willing to be an instrument to share
the Gospel and your faith with others?  One way you could do
so is by personally handing out free booklets from the display
in our lobby/Genesis Room.  Why not take a copy or two, pray
over them and share it with a friend?  You never know if one
soul might one day be in heaven because you took the step to
share your faith.

SHARING YOUR FAITH:  
FREE BOOKLETS TO GIVE AWAY
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CONTEMPORARY WORSHIP 

Young families, young adults, youth and children are often part of the wish list of any congregation that is
trying to do life and ministry for the kingdom of God.  At Trinity, we have long desired for new life and new
people joining us in our journey with Jesus.

Thanks to all of you who have been praying for our new venture of contemporary worship services.  We had
anticipated starting the services in early January but will for the time being move our starting date until
Fellowship Hall is equipped for us to be functional.  We are deeply indebted to the Lord for an anonymous
supporter who is taking care of all costs related to making Fellowship Hall a conducive space for not only
contemporary worship, but also for our other programs, including VBS, musicals, plays, etc.  

How can you help?  Would you kindly think of individuals or families that you know who might be interested
in a church that has contemporary worship services?  Would you please talk to them?  We are hoping to start
the services in February of 2023.  Please also continue to pray for Jamie Bream as he works towards building
a team and band that will not only play/sing together, but will journey together in sharing their faith
experiences, devotions, reflections and meditations about the songs they will lead us in – and above all, be
representatives of our Lord.

For all of you, coffee fellowship lovers out there, please note that we will continue to have coffee fellowship
even when we start contemporary worship. We will work towards a good transition between coffee fellowship
and contemporary worship with the kind help of Cathy Baum, Jo Lower and all those who volunteer. Who
knows? That cup of coffee might be a great morning inspiration for contemporary worshippers.

I am pleased to write that Trinity Youth is flourishing! We
have doubled in size and are welcoming new faces every
week. Recent activities have included nativity related
scavenger hunts, acting challenges, ball games, and a very
special Thanksgiving tree project which can be seen
displayed in the church lobby.

We have just finished our “Shake It Up” lesson series,
which taught us to meditate on the true meaning of
Christmas amidst a hectic holiday season. We are beginning
a fascinating series by Drive Thru History called “Bible
Backroads” which details the Gospels in their historical
context and shares the importance of each book. Hosted by
Dave Stotts, this lesson series is quickly becoming a fan
favorite!

Thank you so much for your continued prayer and
faithfulness to this ministry. This month, please join me in
specifically praying for the parents of each student. A recent
statistic tells us that every year a church-going child spends
on average 40 hours at church and 3000 hours at home – our
parents need all the prayer they can get!

Pictures to the right are of Trinity's youth Thanksgiving tree. 

TRINITY YOUTH
by Faith Perlick, Director of Family Ministries
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God is at work. We are privileged to be His partners here in New Cumberland and beyond. We are thankful that Trinity
can be involved directly in some ministries and can also support other ministries with prayer and finances, beyond our
immediate circle. Would you join us in thanking the Lord for all these ministries that Trinity is blessed to be involved
with/partner with? These ministries that are listed are representative of what we are doing beyond the walls of our
church.

MINISTRIES MAKING A DIFFERENCE

While this list does not mention our small groups, music ministry, study groups and regular Christian education
activities, we are thankful to the Lord for all of them and for all our staff, volunteer leaders and participants who make
them possible. It is always difficult to create lists like this because we run the risk of missing some mention. If
something was missed, it was certainly not intentional. We are confident that those who serve at Trinity are committed
to doing it because of their love for the Lord and to receive the applause of heaven. Let us continue to prayerfully
support these ministries and others that the Lord might bring our way.

Red Bird Mission
Commission to Every Nation
Starfish Ministries
Downtown Daily Bread
Bethesda Mission
Mission Central
New Hope Ministries
Sierra Leone (UMC)
Salt ‘N Light Youth Ministry
Backpack program
Love Box ministry
UM Benevolent Homes
Vickie’s Angel Walk

Youth mission trip benevolence
Neighborhood Center
CCU-HELP Ministries
Medard’s House
A.S.K. Program – West Shore School District
Sewing group/quilt ministry
Church World Service Blanket Sunday
CROP Walk
Harvest Home/World Hunger
Operation Christmas Child
World Vision
Music Mission Kiev

Keeping Trinity tidy is a commitment we can all be happy to participate in. Thanks especially to our custodian Harry
Rodriguez for his faithful work round the year. 

Did you know that you can give Harry feedback about custodial tasks? Harry is happy to hear from you. Please use the
custodial request forms available in our mailbox section. When needed, kindly fill a form and place it in Harry’s
mailbox. This form does not relate to requests for set up of rooms/ events. For such set up requests please contact our
church office in advance. We are appreciative of all who help in setting up and tearing down for church events. Thanks
to leaders of activities who also take care of such matters on their own as they are able.  

Also, in case you are disposing cardboard boxes, please break them down if you can, before placing them beside our
small trash cans. Please do not squeeze large cardboard boxes into small garbage cans/ boxes. Another option is that
you can leave larger boxes beside Harry’s cart which is parked in our storage area in level 2. The door to the left of the
elevator as you stand before it - leads you to the storage area. 

Thank you for your help in continuing to keep Trinity “squeaky clean” or shall we say “spic and span”! 

CUSTODIAL REQUEST FORMS 

Monday, January 16, 2023 @ 2:30 PM weather permitting. If that date/time does not
work for you and you want to walk with a partner(s) at another time so as not to duplicate
houses please contact Sharon Sheffer 717-774-3137 (sesheffer@outlook.com) for where
to Pray & Go. Once you walk, please e-mail Sharon Sheffer with street and house
numbers you covered. Any questions, please let me know. Sharon Sheffer Coordinator of
Pray & Go. 

PRAY AND GO
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Citizens Bank parking lot, Harrisburg 



We are ready to begin 2023 serving our "friends on the street."
2022 was so successful (in terms of serving more homeless friends
than ever). We had several bigger projects this year and were able
to help a family in a domestic violence situation from
homelessness and we placed several into housing and have helped
one with a baby that was delivered in December. Please keep our
homeless friends in your prayers.  God bless you all and a Happy
New Year to all! 

CURRENT NEEDS:
insulated underwear, men's gloves, boots, vitamins and cold/flu

medicines (OTC-no liquids please) 

 STARFISH MINISTRIES
SUNDAY, JANUARY 8, 2023 @ 12:00 - 1:30 P.M.

“The B*I*B*L*E, yes, that’s the book for us”  
The Tuesday Morning Women’s Bible Study friends would like to
invite you to join our group on January 10, 2023.   This group of

women have shared life and prayers and friendships over the years.  
 But it is in no way a closed group.  You are invited to come and see

if this is a Bible study friend group for you. Shirley Sharpe is our
Bible teacher. She is passionate about the Word and Jesus and her

zeal for God is contagious. She makes the scripture come alive. We
study the Bible, do service projects, celebrate and have fun.   If you
are interested or want to know more about the group please contact

Jody Blacksmith at 717-514-6949 or blacksmith1946@comcast.net   
Or Call Shirley Sharpe at 717-580-9047 or email at

shirleyssharpe1@verizon.net.  Picture to the right was the Christmas
ornament exchange. A joyful time of Christmas fellowship following

a year of studying God’s word together. 

TUESDAY MORNING WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
FELLOWSHIP HALL @ 10:00 - 11:30 AM

The Schaeffers would like to thank all those involved
in creating and delivering the college student care
packages!! Erik and Kurt were so excited to receive
them! So thankful for our church family! Love,
Kristin, Tim, Erik, and Kurt Schaeffer

Dear Trinity Church Family,
I would like to personally extend my most heartfelt
gratitude to Pastor Arun and the congregation of
Trinity Church for the outpouring of prayers, phone
calls, expressions of concern and well wishes during
my recent back surgery and recuperation.  It has been
a most humbling experience to say the least.  The
support of this Church family greatly helped to carry
me through this experience.  I am being blessed with
more recovery every day and am reminded of His
healing power through the power of His people’s
prayers and Christian love.  In His Name and
Christian love, Ken Puller

Trinity Congregation,
Thank you for all of your help in packing shoe boxes
for Operation Christmas Child. We have collected 30
boxes that were taken to the distribution center. We
also want to thank those that contributed via check
that will be sent to the organization. This worthwhile
project will benefit children all over the world, many
of whom have never had a Christmas gift. You truly
have made a difference. It is very much appreciated. 
 Jane Bittner and Patricia Stacey

For the month of November, we gave 35 
 families a turkey and a box with all the
trimmings to complete their Thanksgiving
meal. Each person expressed their
happiness that our congregation donated
food to be shared with their families.
Starfish Ministry helped with the donation
of coats for some of our people that
needed them. For Christmas, 30 of our
people in need  received a baked ham for
their family Christmas meal. We will be
not be distributing for the month of
January. New drop off food hours will be
9:30 to 11:00 a.m. God is good. Thank
you love box team. Carol Evertts

 LOVE BOXES

January 3, 10 and 31 
from 11:30 - 1:15

Needed: 3rd-brownies, 10th-cake and
31st-your choice. Questions, see Carol
Crossley or call at 717-379-9030 

DOWNTOWN DAILY BREAD



5 PM VBS (FH)

Office Closed

MERRY CHRISTMAS
10 AM Secret
Sisters (FH) 
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CALENDAR FOR JANUARY 2023

12 PM Facebook
Live Music

6 PM Youth Group 

FRIDAYSUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY SATURDAY

1098

5 76

15 21

1312

1716 18

10:45 AM
Grandparents in
Prayer (SJ)

11
9:30 AM Sunday
School

12 PM Starfish
Ministry 

10 AM Sewing
Group (WR)

10:30 AM
Celebrate from
Heart & Spirit (LL)

19

12 PM Facebook
Live Music

6 PM Youth Group 

20
10 AM TMG

8 PM Facebook
Live Time of
Prayer

10 AM Sewing
Group (WR)

10:30 AM
Celebrate Heart &
Spirit (LL)

24 25 26

10 AM TMG

8 PM Facebook
Live Time of
Prayer

10:30 AM
Celebrate from
Heart & Spirit (LL)

12 PM Facebook
Live Midweek
Music

6 PM Youth Group 

2827

10 AM TMG

12 PM DDB

8 PM Facebook
Live Time of
Prayer

9:00 AM Take down
decorations

22 23

10:30 AM
Celebrate from
Heart & Spirit (LL)

29

14

3130

9 AM Ickler's Prayer
Bkfst

Sunday Worship
Services:

8:15 & 10:45 AM 

10:45 AM
Grandparents in
Prayer (SJ)

2:00PM Worship
team Mtg

6:30 PM Safe
Sanctuary

2:30 PM Pray & Go

Did you know that you can give to Trinity online or thru Text-to-Give?  Online giving is quick, safe, and secure.  You
can also set up automatic online giving which allows you the flexibility to give any dollar amount from your bank
account or credit/debit card on any schedule you prefer.  The amount and frequency of withdrawal can be edited at any
time from your account.  This option helps families and individuals remain faithful in their giving even when they are
unable to attend a Sunday worship service.  Just click the GIVE button in the navigation bar of Trinity’s website and
follow the steps to give either by credit card, debit card or ACH bank account, or text "GIVE NOW" to 717-415-5400.   
Please contact Carol Wilson with any questions at treasurer@trinityumnc.com. 

GIVE ONLINE

5 PM VBS (FH) 12 PM Facebook
Live Music

6 PM Youth Group 

321

12 PM DDB

8 PM Facebook
Live Time of
Prayer

9:30 AM 
Service Only

4

Office Closed

9:30 AM Sunday
School

9:30 AM Sunday
school

9:30 AM Sunday
School 6:30 PM

Leadership Team

10 AM TMG

12 PM DDB

8 PM Facebook
Live Time of
Prayer



January 2023 Please submit articles for the 
February 2023 TRINITY TIDINGS by January 13th.


